
Save the Date 

Sunday Worship 

8 am  & 10 am 

Live Stream on YouTube  

at 10 am 
 

Mondays 

Women's AA Meeting 
 

Wednesday  

(not meeting 10/20) 

Brown Bag Bible Study 

12 pm 
 

October 8th 

WHT Green Dragon  

Outing 
 

October 10th 

WHT Meeting 

Zoom 7 pm 
 

October 11 

Vestry Meeting 

Parish House 7 pm 
 

October 22 

Possible Quarter Auction 

From the Rector 
 

And this is my prayer, that your love may overflow more and more 

with knowledge and full insight to help you to determine what is 

best, so that in the day of Christ you may be pure and blameless, 

having produced the harvest of righteousness that comes through 

Jesus Christ for the glory and praise of God. (Philippians 1:9-11, 

NRSV)  
 

The early Christian community in Philippi, Greece was one of   

Apostle Paul’s greatest successes.  When you read Paul’s epistle to 

this church, you’ll notice that it’s largely absent of the typical       

admonishments or words of correction that are found in his other 

epistles.  Paul is rather fond of the Philippians for their good works, 

faith in his teachings, and their sense of responsibility for the     

community.  We can be certain, like any other community, they had 

their issues, but it seems they were quick to resolve them to focus 

on what’s best for all.    
 

I like to think of Holy Trinity as a community that follows in the  

example of the Philippians.  We’re unlike the church in Corinth, 

and if you’re not sure what I mean by that, I invite you to read 

Paul’s first epistle to the Corinthians.  We are a community that 

pulls together, takes care of one another and works to bring about 

God’s Kingdom in our community.  We take our Christian call and 

our sense of responsibility for one another seriously.   
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Rector Report Continued 
 

We’re coming to the end of the year.  It’s time to begin thinking about next year and how we 

are to continue to live as a community of faith and love together in this holy place.  Our       

financial offerings are one piece of that, and I hope you will give prayerful consideration to 

what you may be able to give to our community in 2022.  But again, that is only one piece.  

Another piece is how we offer ourselves to the work of our community.  Many of you already 

put in much time and effort supporting our many ministries, and I am truly grateful.  I    

wonder, however, what is missing?  What do we need?  Youth programs? Evangelism team? 

Community engagement?  Help me dream, discern and act – what is God calling us to do? 

 

Fr. Joe+  

 

Worship Schedule During Fr. Joe’s Vacation 
 

Fr. Joe will be on vacation starting Sunday, October 17th. He will return to Holy 

Trinity on Monday, October 25th. 
 

• October 17th : Deacon’s Mass & Communion from the Reserved Sacrament led by              

The Rev. Gail Landers+  

 

• October 24th: Holy Eucharist Rite II led by The Rev. Mary Davisson+  

From the Family of Joan Coressel 
 

 

Dear Holy Trinity Family, 
 

Thank you so much for all your thoughts, prayers and cards. Mom lived a 

good life for 91 years and considered herself very blessed. She loved the 

Holy Trinity family and all the wonderful memories with times together 

over the past 51 years. She treasured the prayer shawl you made for her 

several years ago and was buried with it. We love you all, thanks again for 

your love and support. 
 

Love, Diane and Patti 



 

Wardens Report 

 

         Reflections from Penny Schmidt from  

                                  Bread for the Journey written by Henri J.M. Nouwen. 

 

Forever in our Hearts 
 

Betty Phelps entered God’s Kingdom on September 20, 2021. A 

funeral service is being planned for 11:00 am, Saturday,       

October 9th at Holy Trinity with a service of committal        

immediately following at Bel Air Memorial Gardens, 809 Rock 

Spring Rd, Bel Air, MD. In lieu of flowers donations may be 

made to Holy Trinity Church, P.O. Box 25, Churchville, MD 21028 or to the Cystic  

Fibrosis Foundation, 4550 Montgomery Ave, Suite 1100 n, Bethesda, MD 20814.   

  

Let us prayer for our departed sister in Christ, and for those who grieve.  

 

Rest eternal grant your servant Betty, O Lord; And let light perpetual shine upon 

her. May her soul, and the souls of all the departed, through the mercy of God, rest in 

peace. Amen.  

Being Living Signs of Love 
 

Jesus’ whole life was a witness to his Father’s love, and Jesus calls his followers to 

carry on that witness in his Name. We, as followers of Jesus, are sent into this world 

to be visible signs of God’s unconditional love. Thus, were 

judged not first of all by what we say but by what we live. 

When people say of us, “See how they love one    another,” they 

catch a glimpse of the Kingdom of God that Jesus announced 

and are drawn to it as by a magnet. 
 

In a world so torn apart by rivalry, anger, and hatred, we have 

the privilege vocations to be living signs of a love that can 

bridge all divisions and heal all wounds.  

 

 

 



 

Women of Holy Trinity 
 

The Women of Holy Trinity continue to meet via Zoom. We have 

changed our meeting time to the third Monday of the month at 7 pm, 

please join us. 
 

Quarter Auction 

DATE CHANGE:  Friday, October 22, 2021 

It is unlikely that we will be able to have the Quarter Auction this year – we must be heading into 

the Green Phase by October 8 to get the word out and sell tickets.  We changed the date to Friday, 

October 22, to allow addition time for the COVID-19 positivity rate to decrease and get us back to 

the Green Phase.  We have worked on baskets so they will be ready. 
 

National Faith and Blue Night 

We will be participating in the National Faith and Blue Night on Friday, October 8 at the Harford 

County Sheriff’s Office Southern Precinct.  We will have a table with goodies to hand out.  If you 

are interested in helping us that evening, please let me know. 
 

Breakfast with Santa 

Breakfast with Santa will be on Saturday, December 4.  We will be selling crafts and baked goods.  

I have spoken to Santa, and we are on his calendar for 8:30 am on December 4. 
 

Tentative dates are: 

 Green Dragon:  Friday, October 8, 2021 

 Making Pinecone Trees:  Saturday, October 9, 2021 (bring 150-200 pinecones and lights) 

 Quarter Auction:  Friday, October 22, 2021 

 Breakfast with Santa:  Saturday, December 4, 2021 
 

DATE and TIME October MEETING: 

Note Day Change: Sunday, October 10th at 7:00 pm via Zoom. Hope you can join us. 

Evangelism  
 

In an effort to increase awareness of our presence in the larger community, Holy Trinity 

will participate in the Sheriff Office’s National Faith and Blue Program. The event, which is 

scheduled for October 8 from 6 to 8 pm, will be held at the Sheriff’s Office Southern Precinct 

at 1305 Pulaski Highway.  It will feature a “Trunk or Treat.”  Holy Trinity will have a table 

with a newly purchased table cover with our name, logo and mission.  We plan to distribute 

pretzels (a Trinity symbol), pencils and notepads, and a brochure about our church and our            

ministries. Your suggestions for additional items we might include at our table are         

welcome.  We thank the Women of Holy Trinity for funding the purchase of the table cover.  

Volunteers who wish to participate should contact Jane Scocca at 410-272-8870. 



 



 

Breast Cancer Awareness 
 

Most of us know or have known of someone who has 

been affected by breast cancer. October is breast  

cancer awareness month. During October the    

American Cancer Society brings education and 

awareness to this very important killer of both men 

and women. We hear so much about breast cancer 

today, however we may not understand the risks for 

developing this disease, how we can prevent it, and 

what to do if a person feels that they may have 

breast cancer. 

 

Although men can also be affected by breast cancer, 

discussion here will concentrate on how breast     

cancer affects women. 

 

Age and family history are two important risk factors for breast cancer. The risk of breast cancer 

increases after the age of 40 and increases with age. Having a first-degree relative (mother, sister, 

daughter) or two or more first or second-degree relatives (aunt, grandmother) that has been        

diagnosed with breast cancer increases a woman’s risk. If a relative was diagnosed with breast 

cancer at the age of 45 or younger a woman’s risk increases. A family history of ovarian cancer   

increases the chances of a woman carrying the BRCA gene which increases breast cancer risk.  

 

Lifestyle can be a major influencer for breast cancer however lifestyle changes can decrease your 

risk. Obesity is becoming more of a risk, however with diet and exercise the risk decreases. Eating 

a diet that includes fresh fruits and vegetables, whole grains, fiber, and foods with healthy fats 

such as avocados and nuts can decrease breast cancer risk. Limiting alcohol can help because     

alcohol impacts how you metabolize estrogen. High concentrations of estrogen in the body can    

increase your risk. Researchers say that women should not have more than one drink per day.  

 

The hormone estrogen does play a role in breast cancer, therefore hormone replacement therapy 

(HRT) after menopause should be discussed with your doctor and only used for short period of 

time. 

 

Exercising for 30 minutes a day at least 5 days a week leads to a healthier lifestyle and decreases 

the risk of breast cancer. Exercises that can be helpful include, brisk walking, jogging, biking, and 

swimming. 

 

 



  

Breast Cancer Awareness Continued 
 

Preventative measures include seeing your doctor for breast exams yearly and doing self-breast 

exams every month. Women without risk should begin mammograms at the age of 40. A woman 

with risk factors may begin mammograms at an earlier age based on their doctor’s                      

recommendations. Other screenings such as ultrasound or breast MRI can also be done depending 

on mammogram results or the recommendation of your doctor. 

 

For more information on risks, prevention, and testing consult the American Cancer Society’s  

website. 

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Jean M. Wilson, MSN, RN 

Diocesan Convention - November 13th  
 

Virtual business session with worship and Bishop’s     

address via Zoom for clergy and certified lay delegates. 

Holy Trinity will have Fr. Joe+ and Deacon Gail+ in    

virtual attendance along with our lay delegates Liz Pratt 

and Penny Schmidt as alternate. The session is 

livestreamed for guests and observers. 

 

Each year, representatives from around our diocese  

gather to review and discuss issues, policies and      

structures. While clergy and lay delegates must           

preregister and pay to attend Convention, anyone is   

welcome to attend as an observer for free. All Convention materials are available         

electronically on theDiocesan Convention web page and on the Diocesan Convention App. 

 

 

https://episcopalmaryland.org/diocesan-governance/diocesan-convention/


 

Replacement COVID Vaccination Card Process 
 

If you need a replacement copy of your     

COVID-19 vaccination card, Maryland MyIR is 

a free online service where consumers can view 

and print copies of their official vaccination   

records directly from ImmuNet, Maryland's   

secure immunization information system.  
 

Maryland MyIR was developed through a partnership between Maryland Department of 

Health and Scientific Technologies Corporation, with support from the Department of 

Health and Human Services and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). 

Register for a MyIR account to access your records here: https://md.myir.net/rorl 
 

Please note that you will need to type in your name exactly as you did when you received 

your COVID-19 vaccine(s). Any inconsistency may result in the system being unable to  

retrieve your vaccination record. 
 

About Your Vaccine Card 

• It is not recommended to laminate your vaccination card. If your vaccine information is 

recorded on the card using a printed label, laminating the card could burn the label, 

making it impossible to read. Also, as the research on COVID immunity becomes clear-

er, you may require a booster shot in the future, which will need to be recorded on the 

card. The best way to protect your vaccine card is by keeping it in a secure location. The 

CDC also recommends that you make a backup copy by taking a photo of the card. 
 

• Do not carry your vaccine card with you. Instead, keep your vaccine card in a secure  

location. Use your smartphone to take a picture of your card so that you always have a 

record of it with you. 
 

• Protect yourself from scammers. There has been a lot of misinformation spread about 

COVID-19 and the vaccines, leaving the door open for scammers to take advantage of 

vulnerable people. Be aware when receiving any unexpected phone calls, e-mails or text 

messages. Do not click on links from unknown senders, answer questions about your 

personal medical history or provide financial information. 
 

The above information has been provided by the University of Maryland Medical System 

https://www.umms.org/ 

 
 
 

https://md.myir.net/rorl
https://www.umms.org/


 

October Birthday Wishes  
 

Happy Birthday in faith and blessings be upon you! On your birthday, remember that 

you were wonderfully made by God and rejoice in his love.  

1  Ross Hill 
 
7  Deb Warder 
   
10 The Rev. Joe Zollickoffer 
 
16 Hannah Streett 
   Gyleen Fitzgerald 
 
 
 
 
 

19  Mary Lee Plummer 
    Sydney Smith 
    Lawrason Sayre 
    Ken Dehner 
    Carl Owens 
 
22  Lori Dehner 
    André Armstrong 
 
26  Penny Dettwiler Bowman 
 

Bassoon Recital 
 

Once again Holy Trinity will be providing space for 

the Bassoon Recital featuring the students of         

Elizabeth Fetters on Wednesday, October 27th at  

7 p.m. 

 

The students would love to have an audience, all 

are invited to attend! 

Do Re Wee has returned to hosting their              
music class in our basement on Tuesdays and        
Wednesdays mornings.  It has been a joy to        
hear the sounds of musical instruments and       
their sweet voices echoing up the stairs.  



 

Feast of St. Francis of Assisi & Blessing of the Animals 

October 3, 2021 

A Prayer Attributed to St. Francis  
 

Lord, make us instruments of your peace.  

Where there is hatred, let us sow love;  

where there is injury, pardon;  

where there is discord, union;  

where there is doubt, faith;  

where there is despair, hope;  

where there is darkness, light;  

where there is sadness, joy.  

Grant that we may not so much seek to be consoled 

as to console;  

to be understood as to understand;  

to be loved as to love.  

For it is in giving that we receive;  

it is in pardoning that we are pardoned;  

and it is in dying that we are born to eternal life.  

Amen.  



 







ROTA Schedule October 2021 

10/3/2021 
Eucharistic  

Minister 
Lector 

Live Stream  

Assistant 
Usher 

9:00 AM Lawrie Sayre Sally Carnohan 
Nancy Ann Sayre 

Jane Scocca 

Penny Schmidt 

Gerry Wolff 

     

10/10/2021 
Eucharistic  

Minister 
Lector 

Live Stream  

Assistant 
Usher 

8:00 AM Betsy Sayre   Walt Rowe 

10:00 AM Keith Quarles Jane Scocca 
Liz Pratt 

Jane Scocca 

Gerry Wollf 

Jean Bloyer 

     

10/17/2021 
Eucharistic  

Minister 
Lector 

Live Stream  

Assistant 
Ushers 

8:00 AM Linda Michel   Gerri Huryk 

10:00 AM Janet Dettwiler Carl Owens 
Carl Owens 

Jane Scocca 

Nancy Ann Sayre 

Jean Wilson 

     

10/24/2021 
Eucharistic  

Minister 
Lector 

Live Stream  

Assistant 
Ushers 

8:00 AM Lawrie Sayre   Peter Huryk 

10:00 AM Keith Quarles Penny Schmidt 
Liz Pratt 

Jane Scocca 

Jean Bloyer 

Penny Schmidt 

     

10/31/2021 
Eucharistic  

Minister 
Lector 

Live Stream  

Assistant 
Ushers 

8:00 AM Betsy Sayre   Walt Rowe 

10:00 AM Janet Dettwiler Sally Carnohan 
Carl Owens 

Jane Scocca 

Penny Schmidt 

Jean Wilson 

Altar Guild:  Sue Hopkins and Sally Carnohan  
 

Please note: If you are unable to serve on the assigned Sunday, please arrange for a substitute 

and call the office as soon as possible so that the worship bulletin can be updated accordingly.  



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  

  

  
 

 

 

 1 

7 pm   

Beautiful Church 

2 
 

 

3 

9 am Holy Eucharist  
    

   (in person & virtual) 
 

 

1 pm Beautiful Church 

4 
 

12 pm Women’s 

AA Meeting 

5 
 

9:15, 10:15 & 

11:15 am  

Do Re Wee 
 

10:00 am  

Beautiful Church 

6 
 

9:15 & 10:15 am  

Do Re Wee 
 

12:00 pm BBBS 

7 
 

7:00 pm 

STEM/LEGO Club 

8 

5:30 pm 

Lower Crossroads 

Stitch-In 
 

7 pm   

Beautiful Church 
 

WHT Green  

Dragon Outing 

 

9 
 

 11:00 am 

Betty Phelps 

Funeral 

 

WHT Pinecone 

Crafts 

10 
 

8 am Holy Eucharist  

   (in person) 

 

10 am  Holy Eucharist  

   (in person & virtual) 
 

1 pm Beautiful Church 

7 pm WHT Meeting 

(Zoom) 

11 

Office Closed 

Columbus /

Indigenous  

Peoples' Day  
 

12 pm Women’s 

AA Meeting 
 

7 pm Vestry 

Meeting  

 

12 
 

9:15, 10:15 & 

11:15 am  

Do Re Wee 
 

10:00 am  

Beautiful Church 

 

7:00 pm 

4-H Club 

13 
 

9:15 & 10:15 am  

Do Re Wee 
 

12:00 pm BBBS 

14 
 

 

7:00 pm 

STEM/LEGO Club 

15 
 

4 pm Scrapbooking 
 

7 pm   

Beautiful  Church 

16 

 

Scrapbooking 

17 

Deacon Gail+ 
 Presiding 

8 am Holy Eucharist  

   (in person) 
 

 

10 am  Holy Eucharist  

   (in person & virtual) 
 

 

1 pm Beautiful Church 

18 
 

 

12 pm Women’s 

AA Meeting 

  

   

19 
 

 9:15, 10:15 & 

11:15 am  

Do Re Wee 
 

10:00 am  

Beautiful Church 

 

  

20 
 

9:15 & 10:15 am  

Do Re Wee 
 

12:00 pm BBBS 

21 

 

7:00 pm 

STEM/LEGO Club 

 

  

  

22 
 

Possible Quarter 

Auction 
 

7 pm   

Beautiful Church 
 

 

23 

 

TRINITARIAN  

ARTICLES DUE 

 

24 

The Rev. Mary  
Davisson+ Presiding  

8 am Holy Eucharist  

   (in person) 
 

 

10 am  Holy Eucharist  

   (in person & virtual) 
 

 

1 pm Beautiful Church 

25 
 

12 pm Women’s 

AA Meeting 

  

26 
 

 9:15, 10:15 & 

11:15 am  

Do Re Wee 
 

10:00 am  

Beautiful Church 

27 
 

9:15 & 10:15 am  

Do Re Wee 
 

12:00 pm BBBS 
 

7:00 pm  

Bassoon Recital 

28 
 

7:00 pm 

STEM/LEGO Club 

29  30 

31 

8 am Holy Eucharist  

   (in person) 
 

 

10 am  Holy Eucharist  

   (in person & virtual) 
 

 

1 pm Beautiful Church 

      

October 2021 

Fr. Joe on Vacation 

Fr. Joe on Vacation 



Holy Trinity Staff, Vestry Members and Church Officers 

Rector: Rev. Joe Zollickoffer 

Deacon: Rev. Gail Landers 

 

Parish Administrator: Jennifer Contino 

 

Organist & Choir Director: Jean Tress 
 

Sexton: Shirl Kelly  

 

 
 

 

  Senior Warden: Penny Schmidt 
 

  Junior Warden: Gerald Wolff 
 

  Registrar: Elizabeth Pratt 
 

  Treasurer: William de Rosset 
 

  Assistant Treasurer: Walt Rowe 
 

  Property Warden: Ross Hill 
 

   

 

Holy Trinity Episcopal Church 

Office Address: 

2925 Level Road 

Churchville, MD 21028 

 

Mailing Address: 

PO Box 25 

Churchville, MD 21028 

 

Phone: (410) 914-5531 

Email: office@htrinitychurchville.org 

www.htrinitychurchville.org 

 

Gyleen Fitzgerald 
 

Susan Hopkins 
 

Kerry Kittle 
 

Carl Owens 
 

Nancy Ann Sayre 
 

William de Rosset 
 

Subscribe to Holy Trinity’s YouTube page and join us for worship  

Holy Trinity Churchville, MD  

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCV6gin51p_5VzLEG74VBAxQ

